CITY OF BETHLEHEM

INTER-DEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE

SUBJECT:
Deed to Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Department of Transportation Silvex Road Park and Ride Expansion

TO:

Robert J. Donchez, President, City Council

FROM:
John F. Spirk, Jr., Esq., City Solicitor

DATE:
April 16, 2009


Attached is a proposed Deed to the Commonwealth of Pennsylvania Department of Transportation (Penn DOT) to grant and convey approximately 0.73 acres of land as required right of way associated with the Department’s park and ride expansion project on Silvex Road.  By way of background, this particular piece of property was acquired by Penn DOT as part of the 1984 I-78 highway project.  At the conclusion of that project, Penn DOT conveyed this property to the City at no charge.


In return for re-conveying a portion of this land back to Penn DOT, Penn DOT has agreed to pave Third Street from Northampton Street to Pierce Street.  This portion of Third Street is a City Street and has been impacted by numerous construction activities and is not included for re-paving under any current project. As a result of this conveyance, Third Street from approximately W. Fourth Street to Daly Avenue would be re-paved/re-newed by the completion of all the ongoing construction projects. 


Also attached is a resolution for Council’s consideration.

Additionally, our office received a copy of a letter that the Department of Transportation sent to Mayor Callahan, which is attached for your reference, requesting that this matter be acted on promptly so that the bid opening for the project can occur this spring and the construction work can be completed during this year’s construction season.  Due to the timing issues explained by the Department of Transportation, I am requesting that the authorizing Resolution be placed on Council’s April 21, 2009 agenda.
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Copies To:
John B. Callahan, Mayor



Michael Alkhal, P.E.







By:






